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   Stopping the DEC's misguided proposal to log Mt. Nimham was a great accomplishment for everyone who appreciates this sacred mountain. While serving on the Kent Conservation Advisory Committee (CAC), Highlands Historic Preservation Chairman Tom Maxson assisted in this effort by providing our local lawmakers with details on the historical significance of Coles Mills Road, tracing its residents back to the War of Independence and documenting the many patriots who served our nation throughout its history. He then followed up by providing them with proof that Coles Mills Road is still a Town of Kent road, making it virtually impossible for the DEC to proceed with their scheme. Kudos to all for protecting this cherished resource!

   In September of 2003, the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) formally proposed the establishment of a model forest on up to 415 acres on Mt. Nimham. This “model forest” would involve the clear-cutting of trees, massive erosion, and the ruining of the aesthetic appeal of the mountain. Local activists began assembling the resources needed to stop the DEC’s plans. Tom Maxson, then a member of the Kent CAC, took the lead on documenting the history of Coles Mills Road, and its continued classification as a Town of Kent road. The DEC’s plans called for the use of Coles Mills Road, with its widening and other modifications, as a necessary precursor to logging the mountain, in order to allow for the deployment of heavy trucks and equipment. The DEC had incorrectly presumed that Coles Mills Road had been formally abandoned by the town, thus allowing for their planned modifications. 
   But Maxson discovered that the NYS Highway Act of 1909, and its amendments, stated that the only way that a town road could be formally abandoned was through a formal abandonment resolution passed by the Kent Town Board. Maxson then asked the Kent Town Clerk, Ms. Edith Schanil, to perform a search of town records for any such resolution involving Coles Mills Road. After searching through the town’s records, it was determined that no such abandonment resolution had ever been passed. Therefore, per the State Highway Act, in the absence of such an order “the road was presumed to remain in continuance” as a town road. 
   Maxson then wrote to the DEC informing them that the road was still a town road, and that any issues regarding its use or modification would fall under the province of the Kent Town Board. Since the Town had already voiced its disapproval of the DEC’s plans, this became the “final nail in the coffin” for the DEC’s logging plans. In 2005, the DEC finally relented, noting the issues pertaining to the history of Coles Mills Road and the town’s continued involvement, as the main reasons for abandoning their logging plans.

    Maxson has subsequently published the history of the mountain, entitled “Mount Nimham: The Ridge of Patriots” documenting all the patriots who called the mountain their home, starting with the patriot Chief Daniel Nimham, the other patriots who served in the War of Independence, and the many other veterans who have served our nation over the centuries. The farm sites of the Brown, Dean, Russell and Townsend families are now being registered and classified as “NYS Inventoried Archaeological Sites” by HHP and the NYS OPRHP to forever protect our sacred mountain.
